Woods of Wayne Homeowners Association

Board Meeting Minutes 5/8/2006
I. Call to order

Roger Orban called to order the regular meeting of the Woods of Wayne Homeowners Association Board Meeting at 7:35 P.M. on July 23, 2006 at Arnie Hetzel’s house.
II. Roll Call & Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes
The following persons were present: 

Steve Joyaux
Bob Reed
Mark Soppi

Ron Majcher
Arnie Hetzel

Jennifer Donatelli 

Jay Beaton
Joe Salas 

Joe Connelly

Patty Orbin
Roger Orban
The following persons were absent: 

Mario Conte

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting  -  A motion to approve previous minutes was made and passed.
IV. Treasurer’s report  -  Patty Orbin - presented the ’06 P & L and Balance Sheet to date. All expenditures and balances are within budget. A letter to members who are late paying dues will be sent with a $120 late fee.
V. Committee Reports

a. Architectural Review – There was discussion on establishing a construction bond for any jobs that require the transportation of heavy equipment on WOW streets. Roger will check to see if we can use same bond as city to protect any damage to streets. 
b. Communications – The site has been updated regarding last minutes and front entryway information. 
c. Landscape –Arnie will notify lot 27-28-29 owners that weeds inside silt fence must be cut and if construction is not planned within 60 days silt fences must be removed.
d. Front Entrance Way – Work will begin on project with a completion date of 9/30. 
e. Roads – We will investigate crack repair to be completed this fall. Bids will be presented at next meeting. 
f. Ponds – North pond has all 4 aerators running and middle pond has 1 running twice a day for 1 hour.  All should be running by next week. Treatment for algae and duckweed will happen later this week. Repair lawn for trenching is estimated at $800 and electric usage for 6/10 to 7/10 will be estimated and compensation made to the Donatelli’s. South pond was discussed and a recommendation will be sought from Marine Biochemists. Discussion was conducted regarding the cost of aerators for the south pond and the cost of fountains for all ponds. Goose patrol has worked well this spring. 
VI. Old Business Two bids for fixing the culverts will be obtained by pond chairs Jennifer & Joe. 
VII. New Business New board officers and committee chairpersons were elected as follows:
President – Roger Orban

Vice President – Mark Soppi

Secretary – Bob Reed

Treasurer – Patty Orban

Architectural Review Co-Chair – Mario Conte/Steve Joyaux

Communications – Bob Reed

Landscaping Co-Chair – Arnie Hetzel/Ron Majcher

Roads Co-Chair – Joe Connelley/Jay Beaton
Ponds Co-Chair – Jennifer Donatelli/Joe Salas
Discussion was conducted regarding the boat on lot 97. Lot owner has been notified of violation and fines will be enforced for non-compliance. Wayne police will enforce parking and traffic violations and should be notified of any existing problems. Next meeting will be scheduled in September at Roger Orban’s home.
VII. Adjournment – Roger Orban adjourned the meeting at 8:50.

VIII. Minutes submitted by:  Bob Reed

